McDill Lake Inland Protection Rehabilitation District
Annual Lake District Meeting

Ben Franklin Junior High School Library

October 29, 2008
Board of Directors Present: David Quick, Jack Negaard, Tony Slowinski, Linda Kedrowski
President Jack Negaard called the meeting to order at 7:00pm.

The minutes from the 2007 annual meeting were read by Linda Kedrowski. A motion   for approval of the minutes as read was seconded and motion passed.

Mayor’s Report: Mayor Andrew Halverson gave an update to the lake district of activities happening in the community that affect McDill Pond. There will be a 15 yard dump truck available to use from the city for weed harvesting. The conveyor and harvester will be relocated to Patch Street. The city will be reviewing how to best clean and correct the culvert on Heffron with a willow tree growing through it. Much discussion on the culvert prohibiting a natural flow of water through the channels, but the mayor said there is not funding to correct that issue in the near future. It would cost about 200-300,000 dollars to replace it. Jack addressed a possible culvert by the Erickson property. The mayor estimates that portion to cost approximately 1.1 million for an eight foot culvert. The city can handle the swales that need to be constructed on Heffron to siphon the runoff of rainwater. A city-wide ban on phosphorus is also pending and hope for a county-wide ban also.

Winter Drawdown Update:  Keith Patrick, a water specialist with the WDNR updated the members on the drawdown. It should be completed by Nov. 4 or 5. There will be a public meeting on Nov. 5 from 1:30 – 3:30 in Whiting for the fish closure request. This would mean no fishing during the drawdown and a two year ban on fishing predator fish. If any property owner on McDill Pond wants to do work adjacent to the pond, it is best to contact the DNR before starting. Some work may need a permit. The DNR website can answer questions: www.dnr.state.wi.us/org/water/fhp/waterfront.htm or email Keith at keith.patrick@wisconsin.gov or call Keith at (715)241-7502. There is also a confidential DNR hotline that you may call to report people or projects at 1-800-tipwdnr. 

Water Maintenance: Jack reported on behalf of Tony Slowinski. Jack thanked Tony, Ralph, and Menard for all the work they did weed harvesting this year. Jack also gave a special thank you to Dave and Pam Enerson for allowing the weeds to be distributed on their property.
Alderperson Report:  Jeremy Slowinski addressed the water flow issue in the channels. He has contacted a company that produces turbines to be placed in the channels to get the water circulating, which is what Scott Provost from the WDNR suggested we try. It would cost approximately $30,000 to purchase the units and get them running. It would cost about $2,000 a season for electricity. Jack moved to invite a representative from the company to present to the group at a future meeting. The motion was moved and approved.
Current Business:  Jack recognized two departing directors from the association. Bernie Landerman has resigned his position on the board. Jack thanked Bernie for all his work and dedication from the association. He commented that Bernie always had the best intentions for the good of the pond. Linda Kedrowski has also resigned her position on the board as secretary. Jack thanked Linda for all her wonderful secretarial skills and communication for the association. Jack appointed Dr. David Enerson to fulfill Bernie’s remaining two year term on the board and Krista Olsen to complete Linda’s one year term remaining. Jack also nominated John Jones to fill a vacant member-at-large position which was seconded and the motion carried. 
Krista Olsen gave a presentation on the updated plan for lake management including shoreline landscaping and buffer zones. In January, there will be a detailed plan presented to identify solutions for McDill Pond which will include an aquatic plant survey by Nancy Turk. 

Jack reminded everyone of the non-phosphorus fertilizer ban which was implemented in 2007.
Treasurers Report: Treasurer David Quick reviewed the preliminary budget sheet for 2009. Currently the assessment fee for each property is $185 per year. There was a suggestion to increase the fee to $200 to start to increase the reserve fund for future needs. The motion passed and was approved. David reported that there are many unknowns this year with the fish restocking and how much harvesting will occur for the 2009 season. The current balance of cash in checking and money markets is $59,899.66. The budget was approved.
Additional Topics of Discussion:  Jack was given a gift as thanks for all the work that he has done in the past year to improve the water quality of the pond. Thank you Jack.

The tentative date for the annual meeting for 2009 will be October 29.

The meeting adjourned at 9:10pm.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Linda Kedrowski/Past Board Secretary.
